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                British Schools Gymnastics Association
Minutes of London Schools’ Gymnastics Association AGM 2016/17
Held at 5.30pm on Friday 20th May at City of London Girls School, St Giles Terrace, Barbican, EC2Y 8BB
	Present 

P = primary

S = secondary
	Maureen Hayes, Julie Ewenson,  Taylor Eden ( Hornsby House P), Rachael Watson ( Streatham and Clapham High P/ S ) Suzanne Rimini ( St Mary’s Hampstead P), Rebecca Crane ( Lady Eleanor Holles P/S), Rachel Firmager ( Putney P/S) Heather Tyler ( Babington House P and Royal Russell P), Ashley Beaver ( Bute House P )  Caroline Castell ( City of London)
By Skype ; Nicola Osborne ( Surbiton P /S)

	Apologies 
	G. Newsome, N. Moorby, A. Sykes- Brown, D. Hackett, M. Merrigan, C. Quist, J. Harahap, Karen Gent ( Trampoline organiser)


	1. Vote of thanks

Given to all competition and venue organisers. Special thanks recorded to both LEH and Streatham for providing both venues and judges refreshments.  

Rebecca Crane explained that as LEH were having building works to upgrade the sports hall facilities LEH would be unable to offer a venue in the coming season. They would be happy to offer a venue in the 2017/18 season. This will impact upon this year’s competitions and will also mean that if venues have to be rented then competition fees will have to increase to cover costs. 

All schools were asked if they could host or suggest suitable venues
	Action 

All schools

	2. Regional report 2015/2016

All competitions ran well with some spectator issues in the Primary Novice which were in part due to an unusual hall seating plan which had been set up for the evening gym and dance display. See item 5.
	

	3. London’s results from National Finals

All competitors and staff were congratulated on excellent performances at Nationals. Results document was circulated.

Staff requested the following points be fed back to the National comp organising committee;

· Springboards. Please could s/boards in the warm up area be the same quality as the competition s/boards.

· Floor/mat Taping   In group routines, taping on mats assists orientation and spacing—please can mat position and taping correspond in warm up and competition areas?
·  March On. Can we update music? Ashley Beaver/ Bute House will be happy to send online examples. 

· Scoring errors. If scoring errors happen and incorrect results announced and then rectified please could a public apology be made to the teams concerned (both winners and losers) and an explanation as sympathy goes to losers but correct winners can feel awkward and it can taint the deserved victory.
	MH

A. Beaver
National Competition Organising Committee;



	4. National Finals T shirts

This year gymnasts were offered the opportunity to buy commemorative T shirts at half price, the balance being paid by funds raised by lsga competition entrance fees. This was successful and will continue next year.
	MH

	5. Development 

Courses held

· Planned developments

Karen Gent is planning to run another judges / officials course.

Rebecca Crane will try to source a gymnastics judges course to be made available to lsga members.

· Introduction of more novice comps.

A number of primary and secondary teachers requested an additional novice competition. We hope to run a competition in December which will be in line with routines the key steps competitions. Julie Ewenson will oversee development of the routines as she is an experienced key step coordinator and judge.

· South and North London area comps leading to Regionals  

Julie will invite 2nd and 3rd placed key steps teams in Essex to lsga comps

Nicola  will invite 2nd and 3rd placed key steps teams in Kingston to lsga comps

· Guidelines re staffing ratio, competitor etiquette and parent involvement will be sent with all Novice competition rules.
	KG

RC

JE

JE

NO

	6. Feedback      BSGA AGM.  30th April 2016
Following discussion and new nomination for officers on the BSGA committee, Howard Todd made the decision to stand down as Chair of the Association. Howard has been a driving force in the development of the bsga and has been a great help in advising and helping our London association over the years. The post is time consuming and Howard had originally intended to give notice that 2016 would be his final year. However as new nominations were offering to take on the responsibility he elected to stand down immediately. 

Judy Wootton and Jaime Weller were nominated for the post.
Jaime Weller the previous Vice chair was duly elected as the Chairman.

Howard Todd agreed to continue in the role of President of the Association.

Discussion was held re: easier accessibility to information online and London specifically raised problems arising around online affiliation and accessing up to date affiliated schools. This was taken on board and one committee member will update and put all processes into place.

Milano

London schools preferences re Milano was given and decisions will be made at the next BSGA committee meeting.
	

	Dates for competitions in     2016/17

LEH cannot offer their venue this year. Streatham High stepped up and offered to help as much as possible but they are restricted as their Sports Hall like many others is booked for private hire/ club use at weekends. 
Dates were set but may have to be cancelled at short notice if venues cannot be found.

We will have to pay for venues and may have to pay to take equipment from LEH in order to facilitate this entry fees will have to go up. We may also have to double up competitions in order to avoid booking up facilities on two days.

This is a temporary situation but all members need to look for alternate facilities to ensure competitions run.

Please see attached Competition Dates sheet 
	

	 Election of LSGA Officers and competition organisers

· Chairperson/ Secretary/ Schools Floor and Vault organiser
Maureen Hayes , 12 Oakdene Drive, Surbiton, KT5 9NQ 

Mob: 07885252277    molhayes@hotmail.com 
· Treasurer /Affiliation Secretary
Rachael Watson, Streatham and Clapham High, Wavertree Rd, London, SW2 3SR 

Mob: 07535317257    rankwatson@yahoo.co.uk
· Judges Co-ordinator

Julie Ewenson, PO Box 2771, Romford, Essex RM7 1BW

Mob: 07801 517118  gymjools@aol.com
· Development Officer/ Sports Acro and Tumbling Organiser 

Rebecca Crane, The Lady Eleanor Holles School, Hanworth Rd, Hampton TW 1 3HF
Mob: 07725 465819    rcrane@lehs.org.uk
· Trampoline Organiser

Karen Gent

Mob: 07717 436770     karen@coneyhallcosmonauts.co.uk
· Milano Organiser

Taylor Eden, Hornsby House School, Lambeth 

Mob: 07800 75964    taylor_eden@hotmail.com
· Novice Competition Organiser

Caroline Castell, City of London Girls School, St Giles Terrace , Barbican, EC2Y 8BB

Mob: 07990 772528    castellc@clsg.org.uk

	

	Judges

Julie would continue to co ordinate judges for London. Schools that could not provide a judge would be requested to provide a volunteer to man the door, or assist with scoring or pay a fee in lieu.
	


Maureen Hayes       June 2016 
